




The press release faxed to you, dated 3-7-08, purporting to be  
from the Whitney Museum of American Art, is a complete forgery – 
repeat a forgery. Facts are totally untrue.

The press release, and the subsequent notice dated 11-9-70 and  
11-11-70 respectively, is filed in a folder labeled “WMA 
Controversy” in the archives of the Whitney Museum of American 
Artʼs library, located on the first floor of 945 Madison Avenue. 
Its authors, Poppy Johnson, Lucy Lippard, Brenda Miller, Faith 
Ringgold, represented the group calling itself “The Ad Hoc 
Committee of Woman Artists.” On March 7, 2008, Walead Beshty,  
at the invitation of Stuart Bailey and David Reinfurt (participants 
in the 2008 Whitney Biennial calling themselves “Dexter Sinister”) 
sent these press releases from the Commanderʼs Room of the 7th 
Regiment Armory, located at 643 Park Avenue. 


